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Team, 

We have a few more changes to our administrative team to announce.

Jenna McCulley, chief of staff and director of district communications, is 
leaving 4J to take on new challenges as vice president of public relations at 
Turell Group, a marketing and creative services agency based in Eugene. Since 
2022, Jenna has played an integral role in 4J, directing communications and 
providing key support to the superintendent in her dual capacity. She is a 
seasoned communications professional and has been a steadfast presence in a 
vital role in 4J, serving with skill, integrity and tireless dedication. We are grateful 
for Jenna’s strategic expertise and commitment to excellence. She will be 
missed and we wish her the best in her new position. Jenna’s last day with 4J is 
May 15.

Collina Beard, chief business officer, has moved on from 4J to pursue other 
opportunities. Collina joined the 4J team in 2022 to oversee the district's finance, 
human resources, procurement, risk management and school safety 
departments. The district benefited from Collina’s wealth of experience in the 
public sector, and we will miss her passion for public schools and innovative 
management. We thank her for her contributions to 4J and wish her well in her 
next endeavor.

Nadira Rizkallah, Edgewood Elementary principal, will be transitioning from 
her role as principal at the end of the school year to pursue a new opportunity 
within the district. While she'll certainly miss the many connections she’s made 
with Edgewood’s students, staff and families, she's also looking forward to what 
lies ahead, both for herself and the school. We extend our gratitude for Nadira’s 
dedicated service to the Edgewood community throughout the past year. Keep 
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an eye out for updates on the upcoming opening for the Edgewood principal 
position.

Bernadette Adeniran, human resources administrator, has accepted a new 
position as director of human resources for Multnomah ESD. Bernadette joined 
4J human resources department in 2011 as an HR generalist. A year later she 
was promoted to HR specialist and in 2017 she took on her current role as HR 
administrator supporting the classified employee group. We will greatly miss 
Bernadette’s exceptional ability to navigate the complex landscape of 
employment laws and regulations, while fostering an inclusive work 
environment. She will miss working with 4J’s dedicated group of educators who 
are committed to doing what is best for kids. Our loss is Multnomah’s gain! 
Bernadette’s last day is June 30. Her position will be posted soon.

Please join us in thanking Jenna, Collina, Nadira and Bernadette for their 
exceptional service and wishing them the best in their new adventures.

Updated 10/25/23 SM
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